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The Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) was called to order at 7:45 p.m. by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the June 26, 2002 minutes, AMS approved 2002-2003 Short Course schedule and the Technical Planning Committee Proposal were distributed.  Jan Brennan moved and Dave Gadd seconded a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:  Pete Gannon reported the May Financial Reports.  Steve Lewandowski moved and Dan Watkins seconded a motion to approve the May 2002 Financial Reports.  Motion carried.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon thanked Carlyn Donley for handling AMS Sandcastle Day.  He reported that tickets are being distributed. 

Pete reminded the HOD of the outstanding AMS equipment rental fee proposal.  John Lynch moved and Jan Brennan seconded a motion to establish a maximum rental fee for all AMS equipment at $200.00 per meet.  Motion carried.

Pete Gannon reported that Stan Stefanski will be organizing a “Meet Directors” meeting for clubs who will be hosting meets.  Pete strongly recommended that clubs hosting a meet attend this meeting.  John Lynch also stressed the importance of attending.  He said one purpose of this meeting is to produce “well run meets”.  Mike Bowman suggested that a club’s meet entry person should also attend this meeting.  Mike Globig (Technical Planning) agreed to attend.

Age Group:  John Lynch presented the Age Group Committee recommendations of host clubs for the 2002-2003 Short Course schedule.  The December 7-8, 2002 “B Developmental” meet is still in need of a host club.  John Lynch moved and Jan Brennan seconded a motion to approve the Age Group Committee’s 2002-2003 Short Course meet host recommendations.  Motion carried.

All Star:  Diane Connor thanked Marian Brindas for handling the All Star Banquet.  She reported that 80 swimmers, 84 guests and 4 coaches attended the banquet.  The total expense of the banquet was $5,200.  The budget amount for the banquet was $6,500.  Diane welcomed suggestions on ways to improve the banquet.  She suggested clubs should call Marian Brindas with their ideas.

Diane Connor reported that rooms have been reserved at Buffalo Airport Radisson Hotel.  AMS will provide three buses that will depart on August 6, 2002.  The cost will be $290.00 per swimmer.  The cost will include the following:

· Transportation

· Hotel

· All meals (Breakfast at the Radisson and all other meals outside the hotel)

· T-shirt

· Shorts

· Sandals

Team checks are still required but that personal checks would be accepted for additional clothing (i.e. swim suits).

Technical Planning:  Mike Globig discussed in detail the revised Technical Planning Proposal dated July 16, 2002.  Changes to the original proposal are marked in bold print.  Pete Gannon suggested that item #4 should read, “Data disk mailers may not be returned with results”.  Mike Globig moved and Mike Bowman seconded a motion to approve the Technical Planning Proposal dated July 16, 2002 with “may not” substituted under #4.  Motion carried.

Old Business:  Jan Brennan inquired as to the status of the AMS Handbooks.  Pete Gannon will ask Jerry Schaefer to respond.

New Business:  Pete Gannon thanked Cliff Gallagher for all the years of volunteer service in handling the AMS web site.  Pete reported that Ben Anderson will assume the web site duties.  He will receive compensation for becoming the AMS “Web Master”.

There being no further business Jan Brennan moved and Mike Bowman seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

The next AMS HOD meeting will be held September 18, 2002 at the Cathedral of Learning.  A meeting room assignment has not yet been established with The University of Pittsburgh.
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